

LSS Weekly Meeting – January 19th 2016

In Attendance

- LSS Executive:
 - Sandy (President)
 - Nojan (Director of Finance)
 - Ibrahim (VP Student Affairs)
 - Justin (VP Communications)
 - Dan and Ivelina (3L Reps)
 - Bryn (Clubs & Sports Reps)
 - Michaela and Thomas (1L Rep)
 - Jana (Articling Rep)
 - Shawn (Co-op Rep)
- Visitors:
 - Jen (Interpreter)

Acknowledgement

- Acknowledged

Information

- Orientation Budget Update
 - Heard back from Distrikt!
 - Passed along to Michaela and Thomas
 - Overestimated – few extra dollars for 1L activity
- Amicus Workshop
 - Janet approached Sandy about her and Tim setting up a study group information/tips session. This would help those who are new to UVic, Transfer students, Exchange students, and struggling students in getting groups together as well.
 - Want the LSS to join in for organization.
- Summer Rep Committee
 - Beneficial to the LSS to have a summer LSS position to keep the ship sailing smoothly during the summer.
 - Able to give tours, and hold events for summer students.
 - Sandy will look a little further for By-law amendment and setting this up.
 - Position description would have to be finalized 2 weeks before the AGM so that it could be voted on at the AGM.
 - Next step is getting volunteers to set up what the position description would look like.
 - Ibrahim and Sandy are in.
 - Shawn volunteered.
 - AGM is on March 16th in room 159 from 3:30-4:30pm.
 - Quorum is 25% is student body. 94 people needed in order to go forward. If we don't make it, quorum drops by 10% and try again.
 - Food will be provided – will help with quorum.

- **Somosa's and Sushi?**
 - **600\$ for food for the AGM – MOTIONED by SANDY**
 - **SECONDED by NOJAN**
 - **UNANIMOUSLY PASSED**
- Lounge Cleaning
 - Student has asked if we can clean the lounges
 - Microwaves seem to be the main issue.
 - Ask the janitors to clean lounge? Looking into how often the janitors clean the lounge and how it would potentially affect LSS if we had to send some \$\$\$ to this.
 - Talk to the faculty to see what might be doable on this.
 - Vinegar and spray bottle?

Business

- GRAD: Ivelina has contacted Shenanigans about the missing clothing items.
 - Response was that they will look and get back ASAP.
 - Expecting to send an email this week to give information to the students and a cll for nominations for speakers for the grad.
- JANA: 2L Articling Rep: strategy planning for the 2L that didn't get OCI positions in 2L and a 3L articling tip session.
 - OCI's only scooped 20-30 students so 70 students are still looking and this is just to organize an information session.
 - Any ideas should be sent to Jenna to see how she can get something rolling for those students without articling positions.
 - Some 3L graduates who are going and working in the industry now will be sent to Jenna so that they may be able to come in and give a talk and some tips to students who don't have a position yet.
- INTRAMURALS: All good.
- YEARBOOK: Because of security concerns, they have removed the portraits from the posting board. So – need more pictures for the 1L.
 - Administration took them down.
 - Haven't received anything from Admin yet.
 - Waiver? To get the release of pictures from the future 1L's for the purpose of the yearbook.
 - Would be great to bring in more pictures for the yearbook. Any help in bringing in pictures would be greatly appreciated.

Adjournment

- Adjourned at 12:54pm